
November Meeting 
 
November 2, 2015  
Meeting starts at 7:00 p.m. Come early to mingle! 
Pony Express Museum, 915 Penn St, St. Joseph MO 
 
Program: “Greetings from Crossroads Quilting”  by Linda 
Courtney, Cameron MO 

The Quilt Reporter 

November Birthdays 

Nov 10  Karen Lau 
Nov 18  Mary Gaston 
Nov 18  Sharon Ritchey 
Nov 27  Kathryn Demarest 
  

September 14, 2015 
Balance Forward     
 $5,236.85  
Receipts: 
   Name tags     $       7.25 
   New members    $     30.00 
   Silent Auction    $   207.00 
   Pins      $     30.00 
Total Receipts     $   274.25 
 
Disbursements: 
   Ch # 1538 Heartland Quilt Network $     40.00 
   Ch #1539 Sept Program-Morning Glory $   365.00 
   Ch # 1540 T Culver—Quilt Stand Parts $     24.05 
Total Disbursements    $   429.05      
Ending Balance  Oct 5, 2015  $5,082.05 
 
Charity Quilt Balance   $  15.55 
2015 Opportunity Quilt Earnings $535.00 
VA Quilt Balance   $283.50 

Welcome Our 
New Members! 

 
Lynet Purnell 

Liz Gubernatis 

November 2015     Issue 316 

REMINDER!! 
 
FQ Birthday Club. Turn in 
your FQs by  December! 
 
Opportunity Quilt. Turn in 
your packets and tickets 
by November meeting. 
Drawing in December. 



PIECE CORPS QUILTERS GUILD OF GREATER ST. JOSEPH, MO. 
Minutes 

October 5, 2015, 7:00 p.m. 
 
Call to order: Following the program “Are You a Blockhead?”, presented by Carlene Makawski, the Oc-
tober 5, 2015, meeting was called to order at the Pony Express Museum, by President Judy O’Donnell. 
Greeters:  Bobbie Foster, Terry Massengale, Beverly Rivera 
Hostesses: Jacque Defenbaugh, Kelly Lacina 
Attendance: 58 members, 1 guest, and 2 new members. The new members are Lynet Purnell and Liz 
Gubernatis. 

Minutes: Motion to approve minutes of September 2015 meeting was made and seconded. Motion 
passed. 

Treasury Report: Treasury Report was presented by Theresa Culver. Motion to approve was moved and 
seconded. Motion passed. 

New Business: None 

Charity  
- Kay Huntsman reported that a workshop will be held on October 24 at the Agency UMC to finish put-
ting labels on veteran quilts. Kay has 37 quilts in hand and members indicated another 18 quilts are in 
the works. If all are ready by Veterans Day, we will have met our goal. 

Ways and Means Committee 
- Debbie Shimer brought opportunity quilt to showcase. Packets and tickets need to be turned in no 
later than the November meeting. The drawing is in December. Membership decided not to sell pies for 
Thanksgiving and to continue the Culver’s Nights. 

Quilt Show 
- LaDonna Duncan gave an update on the Quilt Show. They have viewed the location. Decisions still 
have to be made about the length of the show and Show Committee Chairs need to be secured. Still 
working on deciding if we will have vendors provide food inside or outside the building. Committees 
include: Receiving Quilts, Ribbons, Admissions, Vendors, Publicity, Boutique, Quilt Selling?, Quilt Racks. 
Categories of quilts: art quilts, hand quilted, machine quilted (48”-72”, 73”+, under 48”), appliqué, 
baby quilts, antique, misc (T-shirts, etc). 

Announcements  
On Hazel Meade’s behalf, lists for the 3 Fat Quarter Birthday Club groups were distributed. Participants 
are to bring their fat quarters in a zip lock bag with the person’s name on it and a birthday card to the 
November or December meeting. Distribution will start in January. 

The December potluck will start at 6:00 p.m. 

Kay Huntsman has a new address: 2848 Prairie Rd, Hiawatha KS 66434. Cell 785-741-4725. Home 
785-544-0646. Email same. 

Kendra Long is pregnant and due in February. 

Carla brought fabric and patterns that had been given to her to share. Feel free to take what you want. 

After Show and Tell, the meeting adjourned at 8:10 p.m. 
Respectfully Submitted, 
Mary Gaston with a huge thanks to Susan Lober for taking notes in my absence!! 


